
 

 

 
Dear Parent/Guardians, 
 
Today we had the privilege of welcoming back the outstanding year 9! I have heard many 
stories from the summer holidays and from what I can gather they have all enjoyed a well-
earned rest. This year marks the beginning of their GCSE programs of study and I for one 
cannot wait to hear of the success the entire year group will have. The tutor team have 
already discussed the excitement they have for the coming year and I am confident it will be 
their best year yet.  
The tutor team this year has two new additions. Mr Malyan and Mrs Meader have joined the 
team as form tutors of 9A and 9B which is really exciting for the students of those forms. 
Miss Fry will remain a big part of the year group’s development as she remains with us as 
attached staff.  
The team consists of: 

9A Mr A Malyan 

9B Mrs J Meader 

9C Mr E Kalatzis 

9D Miss H 
Matthews 

Attached Staff Miss E Fry 
Mr A Field 

Mrs R Duarte 
 

 
I would also like to take this opportunity to raise a few key dates that are coming up for the 
year group. 
 

- Monday 9th September – meet the tutor evening. 
- The first Year 9 monitoring will be realised 9th of October onwards.  
- Wednesday 29th April – year 9 Parent Consultation Evening. 
- Monday 6th July – year 9 exam week starts. 

 
I am excited for the year ahead and cannot wait for the year group to continue to make 
both myself and the school proud. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to be in 
contact with either myself jtichband@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk or your child’s form 
tutor respectively.  
 
I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible next Monday. 
 
Best Wishes, 
 
Mr Tichband 
 
 


